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on the voting privileges of the Chief
Electoral Officer, a designated member of
the Commission.

We feel strongly that the Chief Electoral
Officer is in a position of conflict of
interest.

Do you recall that discussion? That was our
position as I related it to Bill Payne,
Bill Payne says:
Further to your January 31 memorandum,
regarding your Standing Committee's
concerns regarding the Chief Electoral
Officer's potential conflict of interest as a
member of the Boundaries Commission, I
have noted these concerns for my future
reference at such time as the Boundaries
Commission Act is opened for amending
action.
He has acknowledged our letter., 1 did not
circulate this letter to members. If anybody
wishes to have a copy, we can certainly have it
attached to the minutes. But this is the
response we have. Tll file that with the
secretary.
I have no other information at this end of the
table to relate.

DR. CARTER: One question for clarification
on that, Mr, Chairman., The Chief Electoral
Officer did vote on the last go-around, didn't
he?

MR. CHAIRMAN: Yes, he did.

DR. CARTER: And we're opposed to that. He's
an implementer of policy, not a maker of
policy.

MR. CHAIRMAN: Yes, that's what he did. So
we'll have that attached to the minutes of
today's meeting.

Do we have any unfinished business on the
things we talked about? Are there any gaps?
Are there any other items we should bring
forward? That transaction should be worth
about $5.

DR. CARTER: It specifically says in the Act
that it can't be charged for. I wouldn't want to
call the Chairman to order for trying to go
contrary to legislation.

MR. CHAIRMAN: And all this discussion is on

tape.

Do we have any other business at this time?
Are we ready to adjourn here and reconvene at
the Ombudsman's office?

MR. MILLER: I so move.

MR. CHAIRMAN:
motion? It's carried.

Those in favour of that

[The committee adjourned at 12:38 p.m.]
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